## Staub

## **Transportation**

- **Commissioners on the Move:** Commissioner Lopez's Bahama Village History Bike Ride, May 18<sup>th</sup>.
- **National Bicycle Month:** Working on Promoting National Bike to Work Day (5/17) and will be promoting city employees who bike to work regularly through Car Free Key West Facebook and Twitter.
- **Bike Ped Master Plan**: Budget complete, presented to City Manager, presenting Bicycle-Pedestrian action plan at 5/7 Commission meeting.
- **Mall on Duval:** Spoke with Brian Platt regarding Jersey City's successful pedestrian plaza. Reached out to him again to get in contact with Carl from the Mall on Duval; will update if anything comes my way
- **Health Foundation Grant**: Due in June. Spoke with the Health Foundation and Street Plans regarding potential areas of need for it to go forward.
- **TCT:** TAF budgeting for Bike Ped Master Plan recc's and FY19/20, met with finance, budget has been put in place
- 2020 TDP: Need more people to take survey: Public Input Survey
- **FDOT Grants**: Completed FDOT Transportation Alternative Program grant for bike amenities at high use Transit stops, \$551,000. We must lobby to make sure the \$551,000 appears in next year's budget. Reached out to Steven James (District Environmental Manager for FDOT) regarding environmental and cultural impact studies that may be needed
- **Monroe County:** Formal letter being created. Waiting to hear from Marathon. County has an intern who may be able to help us with data. And we'll be pursuing getting a transportation question into a TDC survey.
- **Bikeshare:** RFP/RFI Work to begin soon
- Wayfindng: RFP work to begin soon
- **Micromobility Devices:** Working on a living document for the city to work from that contains relevant information regarding legislating ebikes, etc. and recommendations. Bills in legistlature have passed the house and are on the senate's third reading.
- Complete Streets Checklist: Writing out a checklist to be performed when right of way is being repaired or worked on to comply with the Complete Streets Policy
- **Vision Zero Ordinance:** In extension of the Complete Streets, work will be done to add a Vision Zero Ordinance to make sure our actions as a city reduce the number of traffic deaths to zero.
- **Website Training and Relaunch:** Training with Patti to work on the City Website. Will Relaunch as a cleaner version, may reach out to the Car Free Key West website holders to use that as a platform instead.
- **Google Maps:** Followed up with Google.
- **Bicycle Removal SOP:** Spoke with PD and PW regarding bicycle removal, informed me to speak with Megan Wilcox. Met with Megan Wilcox on 5/2 and she informed me of the current process and issues; we will reassess and attempt to perform a soft removal sometime before July 4<sup>th</sup> weekend.
- **Bicycle Parking and Land Use:** Using the best practices from Portland, OR, Madison, WI, Cambridge, MA, and Boulder, CO, developed a rough draft of a

possible proposal for rehauling bicycle parking in municipal code. Passed it on to planning to review and then work together to develop an adequate ordinance. The main goal of these changes is to reduce the number of cars on the island (ie congestion). Estimated completion date would be October.

- **Bicycle Parking and BPAS:** working on how to incorporate bicycle parking with BPAS
- **Bicycle Parking review:** Spent a few hours on 4/26 evening identifying overflowing bicycle racks in the Lower Duval vicinity; marking those areas for bicycle removals and potentially new racks.
- **DRC:** advised the Affordable Housing project related to best multimodal practices, will be holding a meeting soon
- **Grants:** Spoke with grant finders/writers regarding projects we wish to pursue in the near future
- Earth Day: distributed CFKW items at Earth Day Fair